
RCW 11.96A.260  Findings—Intent.  The legislature finds that it 
is in the interest of the citizens of the state of Washington to 
encourage the prompt and early resolution of disputes in trust, 
estate, and nonprobate matters. The legislature endorses the use of 
dispute resolution procedures by means other than litigation. The 
legislature also finds that the former chapter providing for the 
nonjudicial resolution of trust, estate, and nonprobate disputes, 
*chapter 11.96 RCW, has resulted in the successful resolution of 
thousands of disputes since 1984. The nonjudicial procedure has 
resulted in substantial savings of public funds by removing those 
disputes from the court system. Enhancement of the statutory framework 
supporting the nonjudicial process in *chapter 11.96 RCW would be 
beneficial and would foster even greater use of nonjudicial dispute 
methods to resolve trust, estate, and nonprobate disputes. The 
legislature further finds that it would be beneficial to allow parties 
to disputes involving trusts, estates, and nonprobate assets to have 
access to a process for required mediation followed by arbitration 
using mediators and arbitrators experienced in trust, estate, and 
nonprobate matters. Finally, the legislature also believes it would be 
beneficial to parties with disputes in trusts, estates, and nonprobate 
matters to clarify and streamline the statutory framework governing 
the procedures governing these cases in the court system.

Therefore, the legislature adopts RCW 11.96A.270 through 
11.96A.320, that enhance *chapter 11.96 RCW and allow required 
mediation and arbitration in disputes involving trusts, estates, and 
nonprobate matters that are brought to the courts. RCW 11.96A.270 
through 11.96A.320 also set forth specific civil procedures for 
handling trust and estate disputes in the court system. It is intended 
that the adoption of RCW 11.96A.270 through 11.96A.320 will encourage 
and direct all parties in trust, estate, and nonprobate matter 
disputes, and the court system, to provide for expeditious, complete, 
and final decisions to be made in disputed trust, estate, and 
nonprobate matters.  [1999 c 42 § 501.]

*Reviser's note: Chapter 11.96 RCW was repealed by 1999 c 42 § 
637, effective January 1, 2000.
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